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President Vicki David called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.   
 

Introductions – Ten guests were introduced and welcomed. 
   

Introduction of Speaker: Rhonda invited Sylvia Pippen to the front. 
 
Quilt Related Announcements 
 
- Pat Mirabella is selling tickets on the Opportunity Quilt and is at the front of the room with a  
  crown on. 
 
- Phyllis Gallaway – Craft Fair – on 11/5 is for members to sell the kinds of things for which a  
                                 county business license is not required. There is no cost for table that is  
                                 provided. 
 
                              – Free Workshops – Phyllis announced that there are a number of people 

         who are entitled to a free workshop. If you believe you are one of those 
         people, please let Phyllis know by August 1st . You will receive a voucher  
         for the workshop. After August 1st any workshops not claimed will go away. 

 
                              – Retreat in Sept – balance owing must be paid by the first meeting in July. 
            

      – Opportunity ticket sales at the Moonlighters Quilt Show totaled $691. 
 
Committee Reports 
 
Programs and Workshops 2015 -   Rhonda noted that there are openings in the July C. Redford  
workshop. The D. Caffrey workshop in August is open for sign up. There will be no workshop in 
October (PIQF trip) but we will have a speaker, fabric designer Jennifer Sampoo. There are 
rebates available to those who took the Photoshop Elements class; see Phyllis.   
 
Programs Elect – Jan Nilsen noted that on July 15th there will be an NCQC meeting in Pleasant 
Hill. If you are interested in going with her, let her know. 
 
Fair Liaison – Pam McVey – there are still openings for quilt demonstration at the fair; see her to 
sign up. Also, the Challenge Quilt is due 8/6. 
 
Sewing Room Sale – Joy McGoran – July 2nd is the sewing room sale; see her for a form to sign 
up for a table. 
 
Membership  –  Jan Westerman – Jan reminded us that this is the last meeting at which 
members will be given a free disposable label. Starting at our next meeting, a disposable label 
for a member will cost 25 cents. You will be able to get them at the Boutique. 
 
Community Outreach  – Mirna Estes – she has delivered more hats. They like to receive dark 
colors. She is still accepting and delivering scarves to Kawana Springs Elementary – no blue or 
red yarn. 
 
Boutique – Betty Upchurch – the Boutique made $996 (possibly gross) at the Moonlighters Quilt 
Show. 
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Library – Sharon Fry & Pat Kearns showed an older quilt donated by Dotty Zagar’s daughter.  If 
you want to bid, it’s at the back. The person with the highest bid will take home the quilt today; 
just put the money in the library jar. Today is the last day to nominate someone for the HLM or 
Merit Award. Sharon introduced new books. 
 

Show And Tell  
 
Name Tag Drawing:  Norma Viglienzone and Joy Wakefield won the name tag drawing.  
Approximately 132 members signed in today.    
 
Meeting adjourned: 11:43 a.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
         FINAL 

 
Norma Viglienzone 
Secretary  


